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A meeting of the Palomar College Tenure & Evaluations Review Board was held on April 1, 2013  in AA-140
	Members Present
	Sandra Andre, Carol Bruton, Melinda Carrillo, Berta Cuaron, Barb Kelber, Shannon Lienhart, Russ McDonald, Christine Moore, Susan Snow, Lesley Williams


	Members Absent        
	Tami Weintraub

	Call to Order
Minutes of March 18, 2013
Article 17 Revisions

Update, Questions, Issues

Revised Forms for Review Reports


	The meeting was called to order at 3:35 p.m.
To approve the minutes of March 18, 2013.  MSC Kelber, Lienhart.  All in favor.
Barb provided copies of the latest revisions to Article 17.  TERB members discussed the addition of language that specifies that probationary faculty members shall be evaluated in a full contract load, whether in teaching, counseling, or library.  Members discussed whether this would preclude probationary faculty members from serving as department chair or other positions with reassigned time.
Next, they discussed Article 17.6.11 relating to Improvement Plans for probationary faculty members receiving a rating of “Needs Improvement” in one or more categories.  They requested a due date that would give the evaluees enough time to draft an Improvement Plan and implement its recommendations early in the semester, but also allow them to have access to all review materials, including the student evaluation comments.  TERB members also agreed that a better description of the Improvement Plan should be provided.  They recommended guidelines that would encourage the evaluee’s careful consideration and commitment without making the process so cumbersome that Tenure and Evaluations Committees might be reticent to use the “Needs Improvement” rating when necessary.  TERB directed Barb to draft language for Article 17 and bring it back for TERB’s review.
Barb then pointed to an addition to Article 17.7.2, which notes a different deadline for EAC reports to be submitted in years when the spring semester starts later.  Because the Academic Calendar has been revised, TERB members suggested leaving this item out. If necessary, an MOU can be requested later based on the revised calendar.

Finally, TERB members discussed the Articles related to EAC (Evaluation Appeals Committee) Chair Responsibilities.  Barb noted that these Articles reflect the feedback and suggestions submitted by the EAC this year.   She mentioned that language was added to ensure that the EAC Chair will receive the materials quickly, so the TERB Coordinator can step back from the process after TERB’s work is done, as the process becomes an element of the EAC’s review. She also noted that alternate members will now be included up until deliberation. A discussion followed regarding who should be present during the TEC’s hearing and the appellant’s hearing.  TERB members agreed that the language should be the same for both parties, and directed Barb to revise the language.
These items were all related to and integrated into the discussion of Article 17 Revisions.
This item will be brought back.

	Meeting Adjourned 

	Meeting adjourned at 4:32 p.m.


	Next Meeting
	April 15, 2013, 3:30 p.m, AA-140    
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